PPCMA Update 05-11-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

News Flash: Anthony to do AERIAL SPRAYING of chemicals in the orchard. Here is a PPOA Web Blast sent at 1:57 pm Thursday afternoon:


May 10, 2007

To: All Pecan Plantation Members

Fr: PPOA Board of Directors/Anthony Group

Re: Spraying of Orchard and Recreational Areas

On Friday, May 11, 2007 the Anthony's will begin aerial spraying of the Orchard, east of Monticello. Depending on winds and weather conditions, they may have to postpone until Monday May 14th. 

Then on Tuesday, May 15th the Recreational Areas will be ground sprayed. These areas include the PAC area, ball fields, and the walking trails. The walking trail will be closed from Tuesday morning until Wednesday at noon, to allow the chemicals to fully dry. The driving range will also be closed on Tuesday.

This process is done to help prevent insect infestation and their damaging effects. Material Safety Data Sheets are available at the General Managers office for your review. 

Board of Directors


Now here is what LENMO II Agreement has to say about Aerial Spraying:
I. Aerial Spraying. The Anthony Group agrees that in connection with its continued farming of the pecan orchards, it will limit its use of aerial spraying as much as reasonably possible. The Anthony Group will use aerial spraying only when weather conditions prevent ground entrance into the pecan orchards or when the window of spray application is so small that substantial crop damage could result without aerial spraying. The Anthony Group agrees not to use chemicals labeled DANGER for aerial spraying, but can use such chemicals for ground spraying. The Anthony Group will cease aerial spraying west of Monticello Drive by the end of 2002. The Anthony Group shall cease all aerial spraying after 200 New Lots have been sold east of Monticello Drive. The Anthony Group agrees to provide at least 48 hours prior notice to the Association of its intention to use aerial spraying. The Anthony Group acknowledges that the Association has no control over or liability for the application of any chemical on Anthony Group land, and hereby agrees to indemnify and hold the Association harmless from any private or governmental action or claim related to the use of any such chemicals by the Anthony Group.

PPCMA was informed by the GM's Assistant Carla Hastings that the following chemicals will be sprayed. They are Stratego (Fungicide), Intrepid 2F (Insecticide), Nortrace (Fertilizer), Surf King Plus, Super Tel Zn and Glyfos X-TRA. 

Here are links to Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDS) and Labels for these chemicals.

Stratego:   http://www.bayercropscienceus.com/content/MSDSLabel/MSDSLabel635-1492mp2TJ008.pdf
                      http://www.bayercropscience.us/content/MSDSLabel/1162392148075_S%20Stratego%2008-22-06%20notifi%2010-04-06.pdf

Intrepid 2F:  http://www.cdms.net/LDat/mp61K005.pdf
                     http://www.cdms.net/LDat/ld61K018.pdf

Nortrace (all types): http://www.cdms.net/LabelsMsds/LMDefault.aspx?manuf=7&t=

Surf King Plus:  http://www2.siri.org/msds/f2/bzt/bztxx.html

Super Tel Zn: http://www.montereyagresources.com/msds/SupTelZn-m.pdf

Glyfos X-TRA: http://www.cppress.com/docs/msds/M48825.PDF



Here are some MSDS and Label excerpts for these chemicals:
Stratego (Fungicide)

PRECAUTIONARY STATEMENTS
HAZARDS TO HUMANS AND DOMESTIC ANIMALS
Warning: Causes substantial but temporary eye injury. Harmful if swallowed. Do not get in eyes or on clothing. Environmental Hazards: This pesticide is toxic to fish and aquatic invertebrates. Do not apply directly to water, or to areas where surface water is present, or to inter tidal areas below the mean high water mark. Drift and runoff may be hazardous to aquatic organisms in neighboring areas. Do not contaminate water when disposing of equipment wash water or rinsate. Ground Water Advisory: Several trifloxystrobin degradates have properties and characteristics associated with chemicals detected in ground water. The use of this chemical in areas where soils are permeable, particularly where the water table is shallow, may result in ground water contamination.
Intrepid 2F (Insecticide)

Note to Physician: Administer 100% Oxygen to relieve headache and a general sense of weakness. Determine methemoglobin concentration of blood every 3 to 6 hours for first 24 hours. Methemoglobinemia may aggravate any pre-existing condition sensitive to a decrease in available oxygen, such as chronic lung disease, coronary artery disease or anemias.
Nortrace (Water soluble fertilizer)   

(Common to all Nortrace variations)

Precautions:

Avoid breathing dusts.

Eye irritation:  may cause irritation

Skin irritation:  may cause irritation

Drift or runoff may adversely affect non-target plants.  Do not apply 

when conditions favor drift from target area.

Surf King Plus (Surfactant additive) 

Health Hazards Acute and Chronic:EYES: CAN CAUSE SEVERE IRRITATION UPON DIRECT CONTACT. SKIN: PROLONGED CONTACT MAY CAUSE IRRITATION.
INGESTION: HARMFUL. Effects of Overexposure: IRRITATION, DRYNESS, HEADACHE, DIZZINESS.

Super Tel Zn (Fertilizer)

SKIN CONTACT (Zinc Sulfate): 
Acute Exposure: Direct contact may cause severe irritation, redness, pain, and possibly burns. 
Chronic Exposure: Effects depend on concentration and duration of exposure. Repeated or prolonged contact with metal salts may result in dermatitis with erythematous, papular, and granulomatous reactions in susceptible individuals or effects similar to acute exposure. 
EYE CONTACT (Zinc Sulfate): 
Acute Exposure: Direct contact may cause severe irritation, redness, pain, blurred vision, and burns, possibly severe. The degree of injury depends on the concentration and duration of contact. The full extent of the injury may not be immediately apparent. Application of a 20% zinc sulfate solution to corneas infected with herpetic keratitis ulcers resulted in edema and residual scarring upon healing. Chronic Exposure: Effects depend on concentration and duration of exposure. Repeated or prolonged contact may result in conjunctivitis or effects as in acute exposure. 
INGESTION (Zinc Sulfate): 
Acute Exposure: Ingestion may cause a burning pain in the mouth and throat, fever, nausea, violent vomiting with severe abdominal pain , watery or bloody diarrhea, prostration, tenemus, retching, hyperglycemia, anuria, liver damage, kidney damage with albuminuria, acetonuria, and glycosuria, hypotension, sudden collapse, and convulsions. 
Chronic Exposure: Depending on the concentration, repeated ingestion may cause effects as with acute ingestion. Prolonged ingestion of 33,000 mg/kg in drinking water resulted in severe anemia in mice. Reproductive effects have been reported in animals (anhydrous).

Glyfos X-TRA (Herbicide)

May cause eye irritation. Contains material which may cause liver and kidney effects. Dangerous for the environment. Toxic to flora (plants). May be harmful to aquatic organisms. 
Target organs: Eyes, skin, respiratory system, digestive system.
Inhalation may cause respiratory to the nose, throat and upper respiratory tract. Symptoms may include coughing and sneezing. Conditions aggravated by exposure: pre-existing eye disorders.
Given these potential health considerations, PPCMA feels some questions need to be answered by the PPOA Board. 

1. Why is PPOA the distributing entity of the Material Data Sheets? PPOA is NOT the party doing the spraying. Isn't it the Developer's responsibility to make these sheets available to the members?

2. Is the Developer also spraying ANY PPOA property? If so, under what agreement? At what cost to PPOA? Does PPOA have any sort of "harvesting arrangement" with the Developer? If so, what are the details?

3. What is the value of the Pecan's harvested from PPOA property? Where do those funds received go? 

4. Would the PPOA harvest value be any less to the association if spraying were not conducted? If so, does the membership feel the additional value achieved by spraying warrant the use of these chemicals and their associated risks?

5. When was the BOD advised of this aerial spraying? Why were the members not provided 48 hour notice of the spraying? Has the Board done everything possible under the LENMO II Agreement to ensure the Developer has no other alternative than aerial spraying? 

It seems apparent that this is an issue potentially affecting every member of Pecan. The membership simply deserves better handling of this important issue. PPCMA advises anyone with respiratory difficulties to limit their outdoor activities during this period of time. Also, you may want to consider keeping your pets indoors.

PPCMA is concerned as to whether or not the conditions of LENMO II allowing aerial spraying have actually been met, ie. weather limitations on ground spraying, which produces much less airborne drift of chemicals that aerial spraying. The notice does not say how long the aerial spraying will continue, it only gives a start date. Also, residents were not given 48 hour notice, which we feel is the intent of the LENMO II language. If the PPOA Board was notified 48 hours in advance, there should have been no delay in notifying the membership.

Shown below are summaries for the meetings that have occurred this week.

Airport (05-07-07)

The meeting was chaired by Dick Carmichael. 

Sid Tucker reported that he is looking into potential new frequencies for the Pecan Airport. Those are 122.725 Mhz and 122.975 Mhz. The former is also used by Mineral Wells and the later by Midilothian and Graham. He also will check out 122.075 Mhz. 

Dick reported that the taxiway on the north east side has been sodded to provide better access across the area near Planeview Park for some of the homes. As the grass is being watered twice per day, it may be damp during the upcoming May 19th Fly-in. Dick said plywood decking will be temporarily placed in some of the trouble spots.

Costs for all the taxiway bridges that need repair were not available for this meeting, but the issue will be discussed at Infrastructure (see below). There has been no response as of yet back from the engineers that were tasked to look at the bridges in question.

Dick mentioned that there have been a couple of "short touchdowns", and he feels it may be due to the visual focal point being the large numbers on the runway. Touchdown markers may be needed. Dick has a cost estimate for $1,200 to paint the touchdown markers. He was not ready to make this a committee issue, and said they may want to consider taking up a collection.

(PPCMA would like to mention that one of the "short touchdowns" caused substantial aircraft damage and the landing gear to be ripped off of one plane back in February. The NTSB report may be viewed at:  http://ntsb.gov/ntsb/GenPDF.asp?id=DFW07CA074&rpt=fa .)

The meeting adjourned.

Grounds Committee (05-08-07)

The Grounds Committee, chaired by Larry Wilkins, met to review the various past and pending projects being worked on by the Committee and the Green Thumb Garden Club.  A tour was made of the Gazebo area, Memorial area, Front Circle, Front Entry, Security Building area, and each of the Parks.  

The work accomplished by these dedicated and hard working folks is amazing!  Their efforts have made a big difference in the beautification of Pecan.  Although some members have donated plants and funds to the Committee/Garden Club, what is most needed at this time is physical help with several of the Committee's projects.  Chairman Wilkins will keep PPCMA advised of the next “work days” and we will pass along that information. Given the results with the limited assistance received to this point, we can imagine the benefits of a few more helpers for this group. If you have some time to assist the Garden Club or the Committee in their efforts, please stay tuned for the announcement of these upcoming “work days”.

Marina Committee (05-08-07)

The meeting was chaired by Duggan Smith. 

A discussion of potential locations for the new RV dump station resulted in the group planning to take an onsite look at options. The station will utilize an existing AMUD line going to a new lift station. The additional fee of $33 per month is based on an estimate of 6 to 15 dumps per month. AMUD will be responsible for ongoing lift station maintenance. 

Alternatives for storage space markers were discussed, but no work day date was set for installation. Duggan stressed that "we want people that now have trailers parked at their homes to bring them to our facility."

The old tractor (non Marina related) that PPOA just replaced with a new tractor ($23,000 replacement capital) was mentioned as possibly being brought down to the Marina for use. Mitch said there is an accounting issue since the new tractor was purchased with "replacement funds" rather than "new capital", which is limited to $50,000 per year in total. By using the old tractor and not simply selling it off, the question could be raised if the new tractor was really replacement or was in fact a new net purchase for the association. (PPCMA notes that when the new tractor was purchased, it was expressly communicated to be the direct replacement of an asset, which assumes that the old tractor would be taken off the books. Also, in late 2005 a vehicle was purchased to replace the old Marina tractor. At the time this purchase was described to be for a used "Jeep type of four wheel drive". In fact, a used two wheel drive truck was purchased from a PPOA member. It is unclear why a second tractor would be needed, unless this used truck has been unable to perform the required tasks. Perhaps a 4WD should have been bought as planned in 2005.)

The purchase of new boat slips was discussed. As you may recall (PPCMA Update of 02-22-07) the committee was planning on calling for a membership vote on about $200,000 to purchase 20 boat slips now located at the area near the Groggy Dog from Don Walker and move them to Pecan. This $196,500 project has been delayed due to questions arising from the fact the Brazos River Authority (BRA) 1.5 acre land lease expires 12-31-2012. The lease currently costs PPOA $2,195 per year, and inflates with CPI. An effort to resolve any potential lease issues before proceeding with the slips is underway. In the interim, bids have been obtained for the onsite construction of 20 new slips from S&S Engineering. To go with galvanized metal and treated timber construction, the bid was $174,500. If "choice decking", which lasts almost forever is used, the bid is $187,200. It is unclear from the discussion where this project will wind up, but the lease issue is being addressed.

As a followup to the Spring Cleanup day, painting will be done on May 26th. The Boater's Swap Meet was not viewed as a success due to the fact that it was held on the same day as PPOA Garage Sale Day. The GM noted he had received many complaints about the traffic congestion caused by the garage sale, and he confirmed that the gates are open to non PPOA members to come in for the sale.

Walt Pluznick was elected as Vice Chairman, and the committee will recommend to the board that it be expanded from seven to nine members. While not in the motion, the committee wants to see two women added to the group.

Frank Andrews suggested the grill size be expanded, with possibly more staff added. He and his wife recently had to wait an hour for burgers. Michael said the grill will be folded into F&B to achieve more synergy. Frank also suggested new dedicated gas and loading slips, along with pull in slips be added due to congestion at the dock. Also, he suggested the current area be screened in, and perhaps a deck be added between the existing slab and the lake, to add more casual dining space. Someday, he feels we may want to build a new building at the Marina, and reminded the committee that trailer and boat parking is tight.

The meeting adjourned.

By-Laws Committee (05-08-07)

The By-Laws Committee, chaired by Joe Westover, met to continue discussion of possible changes to the Rules and Regulations.  The Board of Directors had recently requested that the By-Laws Committee review the newly approved "Building  Permit Application - New Single Family Residence". A lengthy discussion followed with much consideration given to the legal ramifications of using some specific terms within the application, such as "Building Permit" or "building codes", since PPOA currently does not enforce any building codes, merely the ACC Policies and the various C&Rs. The Committee will forward their recommended language modifications and questions for consideration by the ACC and the Board of Directors to those entities.  It is anticipated that the ACC will discuss this at their next meeting on May 17th.  

The Committee then considered other areas for future discussion and which Committees may be asked to review their respective Rules and Regulations sections.  Most Committees are expected to be involved in this ongoing review.

Infrastructure Committee (05-08-07)

The meeting was chaired by Richard Drake. The first item was to decide on the time for meetings, based on input that afternoon meetings disrupted the day for many. It was felt morning meetings were better. Josh Rosenfeld expressed concern that daytime meetings excluded working folks from attending. Josh received no support for evening meetings. It was decided that Infrastructure will now meet on the second Thursday at 9 am. The next meeting will be June 14th.

Next Mitch Tyra reviewed the status of JRJ re-paving repair work. PPOA's engineer, Paul Padilla of Wilson Company, will be providing a letter stating the proposed seal coat product made by Sealmaster, known as AsPen AC Pavement Rejuvenator, will work if applied properly. This repair work is expected to start on June 15th. It was pointed out that JRJ has been bad about just showing up without notice. It is hoped that this time residents will be given adequate notice as to when work on their street will happen. The warranty will be extended one year with the seal coat repair. 

For reference, PPCMA would like to provide the list of streets where the warranty work is planned:
Here is a list of the streets where, due to the excessive air voids, the entire street will be seal coat treated.
Esplanade, Givens, Tee Box, Tezcuco, N. Longwood, Air Park, Pleasant Hill, Colonial, Hanging Moss, Hickory Hill, Hopswee, Joseph, Plantation Drive, Spy Glass, Flag Stick, Nutcracker and Augusta.

Here is a list of the streets where, due to the excessive air voids, certain blocks of the street (as noted) will be seal coat treated.
Bellechase (400-10700), Prospect Hill (0-600), Bontura (2300-5000) and Ravenswood (500-2700).
Core samples will be taken on Nutcracker and Dog Leg to determine where low asphalt content (<4.2%) is present, requiring those sections to be removed and replaced, rather than just seal coated.
JRJ had used some "recycled asphalt products" (RAP) in their paving, which may have led to some of the issues. Future asphalt from Northeastern will not include any RAP.

Traffic signs will be in next week. Refurbishment of the existing wooden signs, along with a suggestion to request that utility companies replace old rusted signs, transformer boxes, etc. was also discussed. Follow up on both suggestions will occur.

While data has been compiled, no progress on actually getting bids for the edge treatments (road shoulders) has been made yet. Management needs to get the program out for bid. It was mentioned that at the corner of Orchard and Wedgefield the heavy trucks are breaking the edge of the road off. 

PPOA has gotten the Pecan street map back from the Anthonys, who were keeping it until some new streets were in. Color maps are now at the printers and expected back next week. The graphics company that made the map has copyrighted it, and PPOA will pay a small fee for use. It was suggested PPOA get permission to put the map on the web site, in the public section. 

Street striping will be done after the JRJ repair work. An overall plan is still under development to determine which type of roads get which level of striping. It was felt standards needed to be developed.

Payoff of the existing road loan is expected to occur in 2013. The exact timing is dependent on the number of new members PPOA experiences. A detailed road maintenance plan is being developed that should dovetail into the budget process.

Mitch mentioned a process known as "slurry seal micro surfacing" that uses a slurry seal containing granite dust. Both hardness and penetration are obtained. A test on the clubhouse parking lot is planned.

Wally Frazier is still the "airport liaison" to the committee, and brought forth two issues; taxiway bridges that are being eroded and cracks on the runway. While Paul Padilla has looked at the bridge situation, no response has come back. Wally wants to see a definite time frame for a response from Padilla, the engineer, pinned down. On the cracking, some members will go look at the runway. It was suggested the "granite dust" slurry may be an option. A plan will be presented at the next meeting.

Work on a 3rd entrance was questioned, and said to now be up in the air based on the board's recent decision to eliminate the previously existing Long Range Planning Committee. It is still undecided how the board intends to proceed with such planning efforts.

A letter from a PPOA member at 9107 Ravenswood, concerning drainage problems, was brought up. Josh felt this was not an Infrastructure issue. Michael Bartholomew said no action had been taken, with more information to follow. No further explanation was offered. Some committee members will go look at the drainage problem down near the campground and Archery area, where rubble has actually built up. It was stressed by some members that the Developer probably won't take any actions to resolve the problem.

The idea of a jogging and biking trail along side Plantation will be considered jointly with Sports & Recreation. 

The meeting adjourned.

Safety and Security Committee (05-09-07)

The meeting was chaired by Carl Chaney.  New Committee member Steve Fortenberry was introduced to the balance of the members.

Several traffic citation disputes were reviewed and discussed by the Committee.  This brought up a discussion of the speed limit on Village, which is 25 MPH.  Given the proximity of Village to the PAC and Park area, most of the Committee members felt the speed limit should remain at 25 MPH on this street.

It was noted that the 25 MPH speed limit signs on Westover have been removed and will be replaced with yellow cautionary signs.  This sign replacement is part of the sign project that will be ongoing through the summer months.  The Committee was also asked to look at some intersections to decide if stop signs or yield signs should be in place.  This item will be added to the next meeting agenda for discussion.

It was noted that golf carts and bicycles are subject to all traffic signs and road rules.  An upcoming article on this subject can be anticipated in the June Columns.   The Committee also agreed to take another look at the age requirements for driving of golf carts.  Some members expressed concerns regarding liability for the Association of allowing under aged drivers.

A discussion regarding the security gates ensued.  The use of Contractor tags versus simply being waved through the gate was of some concern to several Committee members.  Further discussion followed regarding the parking of trailers (particularly landscaping trailers) on the streets.  This was noted to be particularly dangerous on some of the main through streets and at some blind inclines and curves.  The Committee is expected to give this topic additional discussion at future meetings.

Mitch Tyra commented that visiting realtors will now be given a two hour visitors tag so as to allow them to conduct business within Pecan without the need for them purchasing a contractors tag.   Mitch added that a meeting was scheduled to discuss the warning siren activation and a Pecan Evacuation Plan with Dave Raffa and the County Emergency Management director.  The Committee agreed that someone within Pecan should be able to activate this warning siren.

The meeting then adjourned.


That wraps up this week's meetings. Help us "spread the word" by forwarding updates to your friends and neighbors. Encourage them to join PPCMA's email distribution. It's easy and confidential.

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
John Gehring
Mike "Robo" Robinius
Ray Stallings
Dan White
To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
